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Newsletter Winter 2017 Issue  
 

Don’t the days just seem to accelerate at break-neck speed as Christmas 
approaches - always so much to do, people to see and places to go!  Never 
enough time to get things done- then suddenly its over for another year   
 
I hope you are all having excellent Christmas Bridge parties and not over 
indulging in mince pies - which apparently, together with ‘pigs in blankets’ 
are key culprits in the waistline battle. Oh well... maybe just the one more!! 
 
This time of the year is also a good time for reflection- what one has 
achieved and what one wants to focus on in the coming year.  
 

 
So, this is a 
suitable time to reflect on Nottinghamshire Bridge, and how if at all the changes 
that NCBA have attempted to put into place in 2017 are beginning to reap 
benefits and what we can hope for in 2018.  
 
Later in this edition you can read what strides NCBA have undertaken, as well as 
some exciting new ventures by some Nottinghamshire clubs. Who said Bridge 
was in decline?? There are some great moves afoot in some clubs. In 2018 all 
clubs are invited to showcase what they have been doing, whether charity 
events, social drives, competitions and indeed any other exciting news about 
players or clubs.  Your successes are inspirations for others so don’t be shy! 
 
I take this opportunity to wish you all Seasons Greetings and Best Wishes for a 
Happy and Healthy New Year. Oh yes, and may the blessings of a hundred slams 
be with you all!! 
 

Best Wishes   
Editor 
Have fun with Bridge in 2018/9 

In ancient roman religion and myth, Janus is the god of beginnings, 
gates, transitions, time, duality, doorways, passages and endings. He 
is usually depicted as having two faces since he looks to the future 
and the past- conventionally it was thought that the month of 
January was named for Janus. 
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NCBA Chair’s 2017 Report  

 
 
My main reflection on the year past is that I have a lot of people to thank for their 
work over the year. The NCBA committee have in challenging circumstances, kept 
Nottingham Bridge County Association (NCBA) financially sound, active in 
competitions, and closer to the affiliated clubs who are  the core of the county’s 
bridge. 
 
In this last year we have tried hard to communicate with our membership through 
newsletters, an improved website and the first ever clubs conference in November. 
To borrow a phrase from our political classes we have made a start but recognize 
there is much still to do. 
 
On the competitive front Nottinghamshire has performed rather better than in 
recent years with a runners up position in the Garden Cities trophy and a 
reasonable performance in the Tollemache. I would particularly like to thank our 
younger players who have been instrumental in this improvement. 
 
Finally I would like to thank all the NCBA players in the county for keeping the game 
alive and well, and to any other bridge players who might read this, 
 
Happy New Year  
 
 
 

John Auld 

Chair 
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IMPORTANT NOTE FOR ALL CLUB SECRETARIES 

 
Don’t forget that this Newsletter is issued to all clubs and players in Nottinghamshire that we are aware of so is 

an ideal way to advertise your forthcoming event whether that is a training, social or competitive bridge event. Just 

send details to Clare, the NCBA Secretary. 

 
Keep up to date with what is going on by regularly checking the NCBA website calendar, which lists all  
the various competitions and events. Items in this Newsletter are just a snapshot.  

 
click on link below for various events. http://www.bridgewebs.com/cgi-

bin/bwoj/bw.cgi?club=nottinghamshire&pid=display_page85&sessid=52761165593049 

 
NB: You do not need to be an affiliated club/member to have your news item included 

 
 

 

Some Notes on the structure of the EBU 
 

How is the EBU organised? 
 

Every time you play bridge at a club that is affiliated to the EBU, some of your table money goes to 
EBU.  At the moment 38p goes to EBU central at Aylesbury and 4p goes to the county association.  
(The EBU component is going up by 1p next year.)  
 
In theory the county associations own the EBU.  Each association is entitled to hold shares: the 
number they hold is based on the number of players they have.  At the moment Nottingham has 2 
shares.  The shareholders have meetings twice a year,  one of these meeting is the AGM.  
 
I am currently one of the county shareholders and I go down to London to represent Nottingham at 
these meetings.  The EBU board is elected by the shareholders.  The shareholders act like they would 
in a normal company - they approve minutes of the board meeting and pass the accounts etc.  
However the shares they own are not bought and sold.  The shareholders can always ask questions 
providing they submit them before the AGM.   
 
So why is this important to the average bridge player?   
Some of the things discussed are more relevant than others.  For example the rules on best 
behaviour at bridge have now been updated to include the use of social media.  However we can 
only influence the future of bridge if the county has representation at these meetings.   
 
If anyone wishes to know more about this part of the organisation of bridge then please contact me: 
 
 
 Clare Batten NCBA secretary and shareholder 

http://www.bridgewebs.com/cgi-bin/bwoj/bw.cgi?club=nottinghamshire&pid=display_page85&sessid=52761165593049
http://www.bridgewebs.com/cgi-bin/bwoj/bw.cgi?club=nottinghamshire&pid=display_page85&sessid=52761165593049
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NCBA: YOUR COUNTY ASSOCIATION 

 
Remember- NCBA is your County Association. We exist solely to support 

Bridge in Nottinghamshire.  And if you don’t tell us what you need, we can’t 
help!! We are up for CHANGE. Please communicate with us. 

 
In previous Issues we explained our agreed Strategy for promoting Bridge in Nottinghamshire 
under these main headings: 
 

1. Advertising, and Publicity 

2. Effective Communications 

3. Training and Development 

4. Internal review of how NCBA works 

5. Events and County competitions 

 

A brief update:   

Teaching:  ²ŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘǿƻ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǎǘŜǊŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǎƻ ŦŀǊ- William Crooks continued his excellent track 
record on terrific teaching on tactics for teams IMPS v Matchpoint pairs.  And Sandy Fulton continued 
with a scintillating sold out session on doubles. In the New Year we have 3 more lined up- Graham 
Brindley, Steve Raine and Graham Kirby. Book in soon to avoid disappointment!! 
 
We are very grateful to these volunteers for giving up their time in sharing their expertise in this 
way.  If you are interested in these sessions you must contact Clare Batten at CPBatten@yahoo.com 
to book a place- numbers are very limited so do not be disappointed. 
 
TƘŜ CƛǊǎǘ bƻǘǘƛƴƎƘŀƳǎƘƛǊŜ /ƭǳōǎΩ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΥ 
 
On 14 November at Ramsdale Golf Club we held the first Clubs conference. Chairs and Club Reps (or 
their deputies) were invited to attend to engage with NCBA and help formulate the way forward with 
the ultimate aim of promoting and energising Bridge in Nottinghamshire. 
 
Hopefully clubs will have been updated by their reps as to this initiative. Updates will be on the NCBA 
website. All attendees felt the exercise was useful and some good ideas where generated. The NCBA 
Committee have yet to review this work given other pressing items at the last Committee meeting but 
this work will be debated in the New Year.  
 
Club Developmental Support 
 
Several clubs have joinŜŘ ǘƻ ŦƻǊƳ ŀ Ψ{ƻǳǘƘ bƻǘǘǎ confŜŘŜǊŀŎȅΩ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀƛƳ ƻŦ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ǇƭŀȅŜǊǎΦ 
NCBA are supporting this initiative with £400 towards teacher training, books and educational 
materials. See more on this excellent venture later in this issue. 

mailto:CPBatten@yahoo.com
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Hopefully whatever the EBU clubs identify they need, NCBA can work with and support new initiatives 
to address the needs, in the Nottinghamshire geographical area in the future. If your club would like 
similar support please contact any NCBA committee member with your ideas. 
 
  

~~ 

 

THANK YOU GEORGE RIPLEY 
 

from Woodborough B ridge Club  
 

 
In December, George gave his last intermediate level seminar in Woodborough. There were 
20 players attending, many having come since the first seminar in 2013.  A sad but also 
happy occasion; after five years o f clearly presented topics demonstrated with power point 
screen shots, handouts, and play which have been informative and entertaining.  We will all 
remember to look out for Georgeõs ògold dustó! Jane Hall for Woodborough Bridge Club, and 
Paul Sweet on behalf of the attendees thanked Ge orge and Sylvia Goodlud, who ably 
assisted him throughout the series, for a great five years and presented them with gifts.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

George Ripley’s and Sylvia Goodlud’s 
supportive presence as the students bid their 
hands. 
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Woodborough Bridge Club has much to thank George for.  Six years ago the Club was starting 
to address the potential falling membership and the need to invest in the latest technology 
with a dealing machine, Bridgemates and a laptop.   To be able to offer lessons for 
intermediate level players was see n as essential to achieve this.  Our then Chair man, Keith 
Spencer, spotted George at the Nottingham Bridge Club bar and thought this was a good 
time to ask if he would be interested in coming to Woodborough; happily it was a 
òyesó.   George and Sylvia's input has enabled the Club to achieve all that it  wanted to and 
has improved the standard of play at the Club.   The seminars were advertised in numerous 
free local publications and attendees came from a wide catchment area.   Over 60 
individuals have attended  the seminars over the period, with a dozen or so becoming regular 
members of the Club . Numbers for any seminar varied between 12 and 32; around half were 
Club members.  The profit over the years has raised o ver £800 which the Club has used to 
invest in the latest technology.   Membership has increased and the Club is thriving.   Most 
importantly we have had fun and made some lovely new bridge friends.  
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
      

 

 

Do you want to improve your Bridge? 

Putting on this training for 
Woodborough and any bridge 
player certainly has improved 
standards and enjoyment as 
well as putting Woodborough 
on the map! 
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Graham Brindleyôs "Bridge for Improvers" resumes in 2018 on 
Thursdays at 7.00 pm at the Nottingham Bridge Club. 
 
Similarly the Wednesday afternoon improvers drive is at 2.00 
pm on Wednesdays at the Nottingham Bridge Club. You do not 
need a partner and this is an ideal opportunity to pick 
Grahamsô considerable brain (Editor: size of a planet...) and even for 
experienced players to talk about hands and develop their 
system. We have several mentoring attending. Just turn up. 
 

LEAGUES AND TEAM RESULTS 

NCBA Summer Teams of Four 2018 
 

At the Clubs First Conference, one of the discussion topics was the current Teams of 
Eight and Teams of Four Leagues. We want these to be enjoyable events for a wide 
range of players and increase the number of teams if possible.  There was plenty of 
debate about how we could achieve this if some changes were made to the structure of 
the To4 event. 
 
We have said we will listen to your ideas: accordingly these ideas were discussed at the 
December NCBA committee meeting where it was agreed that the Second division 
should be for Teams of NGS 8 and below, with only one member having a grading higher 
than 8. 
The aim of this was to create one competitive (although still fun and social) league and 
one less competitive and pressured league to encourage some less experienced players 
to enter into competitions- once people start they gain confidence and start to 
participate in other competitions. This is all to the good. Of course the First Division is 
open to all NOT just those with lower NGS ratings- it is an Open Division. 
 

It is vital that you start to discuss your entry with your friends as soon as possible and 
express your interest by mid March if you would like to enter a Team in the Summer 
To4. This runs from April to September 2018 so we need to close entries (to Keith) by 
mid March ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƛȄǘǳǊŜǎΦ 5hbΩ¢ ŘŜƭŀȅ- this will come round very quickly!! 
  

 Keith Spencer Teams of Four Secretary  
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NCBA Winter Teams of Eight League ï 2017/2018 

 

 

The 2017/2018  competition is progressing satisfactorily with just under half of 

the season completed:- 
 

Division 1 

 

With most of the first half of the season matches completed Gambit have a 

comfortable lead over Retford A with the other four teams in the division 

competing for the two relegation slots.  

 

Division 2 

 

West Bridgford have a clear lead in division 2 over Woodborough A and 

Nottingham A. Nottingham B and Woodborough B both look to be struggling 

in what is always a very competitive division. 
  
Division 3 

 

Mansfield have a clear lead over Sunday Tigers Cosmos. Phoenix B are in 3rd 

place, surprisingly performing better than Phoenix A at this point in the 

season.  

 

For current league tables go to:- 

 

www.bridgewebs.com/nottinghamshire/ 

 

and select "League for Teams of 8" from the left hand menu. 

 

Chris Clark 

Secretary, NCBA Teams of Eight League 
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NCBA  Comps   

 

 

NCBA hosts various competitions- have a look at the website. If you are not sure if the 

event is ófor youô have a word with our Events Manager Graham Brindley by email at 

graham@brindley57.plus.com or by phone on 0115 9232186 . Graham will be only too 

pleased to explain what any event entails. We need more players entering these comps.  

 

 

 

 

ADVERT FOR THE NEXT MAJOR COMPEITION FOR 

ALL EBU NOTTINGHAMSHIRE BRIDGE PLAYERS 

 
 
 

The qualifying round of the KO teams is scheduled for 

Sunday 28th January at Nottingham Bridge Club starting 

at 2.00 pm. This is for all standards- teams of 4. 

CONTACT GRAHAM BRINDLEY NOW!!  

~~~~~~~~ 

 
 

 
 
 

QUICK COMPETITION FOR 
RANDOM PRIZE- curious? Well 
enter then!! 
 
Can you identify a) this venue, b) this 
Club c) this director walking away 
and d) this player in the foreground 
with arms folded looking very 
serious!!! Answers to Editor- first 
come basis…! 

mailto:graham@brindley57.plus.com
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Celebrations     Celebrations     Celebrations      Celebrations    
 

  
 
 

 
  

Congratulations to Richard Page ×ÈÏ ÈÁÓ ×ÏÎ %"5ȭÓ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÏÆÆÉÃÉÁÌ &ÕÎÂÒÉÄÇÅ ,ÁÄÄÅÒ 
competition; this takes the four best scores achieved by each participant in online 
games during the month. Richard achieved an average of 64.87% from his best results 
and wins a cash prize and a copy of 

 GOTO bridge software. 
 

Congratulations to the winners of the quiz set by NCBA’s President, Gordon 

Fullerton, in the last Issue. The £20 prize went to Lloyd Eagling with Paul Royle 
as close runner up. 
 

Here is Richard doing something he likes 
almost as much as Bridge!!!! What can that 
be I wonder??? 

Congratulations to Hilary and Alan Kirkland for coming 2nd 
in the EBU Midlands Improvers competition on 25 
November 2017 with an excellent score of 58.64% against 
stiff competition.  Also to Anick and Andrew Spence for 
narrowly missing out on the masterpoints, coming a 
respectable tie 6th with 49.55%.  
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WOODBOROUGH BRIDGE CLUB RAISES £1100 FOR HEADWAY NOTTINGHAM 

 
 
In November, Woodborough Bridge Club held its third annual charity event. This year the Club 
supported a local charity for those with an acquired brain injury; Headway Nottingham.   
 
An astonishing Ã1,100 was raised, the clubõs most successful event yet.   This was an EBU compliant 
duplicate drive, a 12 round Web Mitchell movement using two sets of identical boards.  Thanks to 
our non-playing director, Keith Spencer, everything ran like clockwork.  No misplaced hands, wrongly 
moved boards or any of the othe r problems that can trip up a drive; especially when some players 
are not used to duplicate, let alone Bridgemates!  There were 18 tables; half those attending were 
club players, a quarter from other affiliated clubs, and the rest play at unaffiliated club s or just in 
their own homes.   
 
 A representative from Headway gave a short talk about the work of the charity, referencing the 
qualities needed to play bridge, with the type of work they do with their members: including 
rebuilding executive functions, su ch as task planning and reasoning, improving coherent thought 
processes, developing communications skills, improving word -finding and vitally rebuilding 
confidence.  
 
The Clubõs first charity event in 2015 was partly to raise funds for a local charity and also for the 
club, to enable it to buy a dealing machine and Bridgemates.  By investing in the technology, the 
club is now able to run large events such as these with relative ease; and so raise money for others.   
The advantage to the Club is that players  come to Woodboroughõs event, enjoy it so much that they 
then join the Club.  Winners all round.  
 

 
 

Lloyd is an experienced County 
player and frequents various 
clubs- here he is looking 
confident on a Woodborough club 
night. 
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Winning pairs John and Judith Glass, Phil Ottewell and Barbara Hatfield.  

 
 

 Spotlight on:  South Nottinghamshire Bridge  
                                                                     Clubs:  ‘SNotty’ 

 

Four clubs in South Nottinghamshire (East Bridgford, Keyworth, Phoenix 
and West Bridgford, all EBU affiliated) plus the NCBA  have agreed to co-
operate and develop a detailed plan to promote Duplicate Bridge plus 
new training courses based on EBU Fast Track training material targeted 
at beginners.  In addition, the SNotty group offer progressions for 
students to improver classes or full sessions at local clubs. The group also 
has the full support of the EBU and has also developed a targeted 
communication plan of posters and limited advertising to stimulate 
interest, awareness and demand through initial “open day” events. The 
programme has commenced with advertisement in ten local newspapers, 
over 200 posters and over 5000 hits on Facebook during December. The 
campaign will promote two Bridge Open Mornings early in January. The 
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first will be held at West Bridgford Library on Saturday 6th January 2108 
from 10.30 to 12.30 and the second will be held at The Burnside 
Memorial Hall, Church Hill, Plumtree from 10.30 to 12.30 on Tuesday 9th 
January.  
 
Everyone is welcome to attend, find out more about duplicate Bridge, 
new training courses starting in February and further improver sessions 
that are on offer around Rushcliffe. It is hoped that further courses will be 
offered to run at weekends or evenings subject to interest and demand. 
It is anticipated that this programme will be attractive to new members 
who do not want to travel far and meet new friends and help people to 
improve their lives and for some to even return to community events and 
activities. 
 
Finally the programme has the support of the NHS Care in the Community 
programme within Rushcliffe, offering inclusion through pastimes, 
hobbies and pursuits. 
 
To reserve a place on the course or find out further information contact 
southnottsbridge@gmail.com 

 
AN INSPIRATIONAL STORY 

 
 Inspired by her friends in Scotland who have been running bridge classes for primary 

school children for some time, Frances. a member of the Phoenix Bridge Club decided to 

start one up nearer home at The Willow Brook Primary School in Keyworth. 

 

In this she was assisted by Mo and other members of Phoenix and she has also benefitted 

from the support of the Head and of permanent members of staff. Phoenix has also been 

able to help with equipment and she has now received a grant from the David Davenport 

Trust. 

So...  at around 12.30 on Tuesday afternoons during lunch time, 21 youngsters rush 

enthusiastically to one of five tables and place their 13 previously dealt cards in front of 

them. So far, Frances has shown them the value of each card and of the suits. Each 

session has a particular topic. Last week, when I and other members of Phoenix were 

there, the pupils learnt about a running sequence of the cards. After a brief 

explanation, the pupils then played their hands with tremendous enthusiasm and the idea 
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of playing with a partner rather than against him/her was patiently explained. All good, 

lively fun. 

Once the basic ideas of whist have been explained, Frances plans slowly to introduce the 

fundamentals of Bridge. If these are tackled with the enthusiasm already shown, Frances 

and her team are in for a lively but an extremely rewarding few months. 

 

Bridge must have a future and it is classes such as these that will help ensure that it does. 

Good luck, Frances. 

 

Gordon Parsons, Chairman, Phoenix Bridge Club, Ruddington. 
 
 
 

ROLL OF HONOUR 
 

Sylvia Goodlud 
 

Always ready with a smile at the table, willing to help the less experienced, the 
ever present support to the training put on by George including making up all 
those cards, an accomplished player and supporter of Bridge. Thanks for your 

friendly presence and support. We need more bridge players like you!! 

 
 

Keep those votes of thanks coming!!  
 

~~~~~~ 
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2017/8 NCBA Committee members and Officers (and their home club) 
 

WE STILL HAVE VACANCIES AND ARE WILLING TO CO OPT PEOPLE ON. COME AND JOIN US!! 
  
President Gordon Fullerton (Keyworth) 
Chair John Auld  (Nottingham) 
Secretary Clare Batten (Nottingham) 
Treasurer Ian Dovey (West Bridgford)  
County TD Keith Spencer (Woodborough) 
To4 convenor Keith Spencer (Woodborough) 
To8 convenor Chris Clarke (East Bridgford)     
County Captain Keith Rodger (Nottingham) 
NCBA Newsletter Editor: Communications & Promotions Toni Smith (Woodborough & 
Nottingham) 
Website Keith Spencer (Woodborough) 
Events Manager Graham Brindley (Nottingham) 
Other committee members: Jane Hall (Woodborough) 
 
 

 Any comments on this newsletter or related issues are welcome.  Please contact Editor or 
Secretary Clare or any NCBA Committee member. 

 
Any articles or bridge information for inclusion in future Issues happily received.  

Editor: tonitsmith@tiscali.co.uk  
 
 
 
 

HAPPY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO YOU ALL 

 

mailto:tonitsmith@tiscali.co.uk

